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Editorial

It is a great satisfaction to present the 24th number of Jahr – European Journal of 
Bioethics. Thanks to the following two previously established lines, the amount and 
variety of papers are respective again. Namely, we are happy about the confirmation 
and continuation of our collaboration with the Humanities Research Institute from 
Chung-Ang University in Seoul, South Korea, resulting again in a special section 
devoted to Artificial Intelligence Humanities. We are also pleased that Jahr has 
become a true platform for publishing research from diverse bioethical symposia, 
and in this issue, we provide the space for publication to some of the papers initially 
presented this year at the 5th International Transdisciplinary Symposium Bioethics 
and Aporia of Psyche.

The general section begins with the social work and public health perspective on 
the subjective well-being of unemployed beneficiaries of the guaranteed minimum 
benefit, making a convincing case for showing that the people in need should be 
approached individually, holistically, and interdisciplinary. The next article presents 
the development of bioethics and bioethics institutionalisation in the two countries 
of South-East Europe (the Republics of Kosovo and Albania), considering primarily 
legal, public-administrative, and societal aspects. The following contribution brings 
back the attention to the people in need and investigates a self-assessment of 
motivation for behavioural change in persons with an addiction problem.

As already mentioned, the additional space is given for the publication of four papers 
from the aforementioned conference, which are adequately presented in a special 
Guest Editor’s Editorial. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Luka Janeš 
for his cooperation and enrichment of this number of Jahr.

As also mentioned, the additional space has been given for the publication of two 
papers in a new section of the Jahr – Artificial Intelligence Humanities: first, discussing 
the possibility of artificial reason, using the intellectual fruits of several philosophers 
(J. McCarthy, I. Kant, and A. Turing), and the second, dealing with establishing 
the concept of AI literacy by focusing on competence and purpose of such kind of 
education. I would like to thank Kyumin Moon, one of our new members of the 
Advisory Board, for intensive cooperation in preparing this section.



I am also pleased to see that scientific conferences, which were disturbed by the 
pandemic situation, slowly come back in their usual rhythm – three scientific meeting 
reviews are also a part of this issue.

I would like to thank the members of the Editorial Board, peer-reviewers, and all 
other associates included in the creation of this issue. I owe special thanks to the 
Executive Editor, Managing Editor, and our Language Editors for their tremendous 
help, but also special thanks go to the editors of the aforementioned special sections.

Enjoy reading Jahr!

Igor Eterović


